
INSTITUTIONAL POLICY AND PLANNING COMMITTEE  

MEETING MINUTES 

FEBRUARY 3, 2023 

 

Present: K. Aurelia Ball, Mary Lou Bates, Adrian Bautista, Marc Conner, Jacqueline Conrad, 

Xiaoshuo Hou, Michelle Hubbs, Charles Ingram, Nathaniel Lowell ’24, Michael T. Orr, Lori 

Parks, Beth Ann Post, Tarah Rowse, Kurt Smemo, Joseph Stankovich, Dwane Sterling, Smriti 

Tiwari, Amy Tweedy, Peter von Allmen, Claire Wang ’23, Leigh Wilton, Joshua Woodfork, 

Carey Anne Zucca,  

 

The meeting was called to order at 10:32 by Chair President Conner. 

 

1. Approval of meeting minutes from December 2, 2022 

A motion was made to approve the meeting minutes, and the meeting minutes for December 2, 

2022 were unanimously approved. 

 

2. Centering our Committee Goals and Norms for Spring Semester: 

a) President Conner welcomed new committee members Leigh Wilton and Peter von Allmen, 

 

b) VP for Strategic Planning and Institutional Diversity Joshua Woodfork reminded the 

committee of the fall visit from outside facilitator Swarthmore College professor Lynne 

Schofield, who engaged us on setting ground rules for our committee, community norms, 

operating with respect, and how to be inclusive of different voices, including consideration of 

power differentials. We used our bios to get to know one another, our roles at the College, 

and what we bring to the table. We considered IPPC’s charge to advise the President and 

Cabinet, how we work together, our expectations, and being active listeners. President 

Conner reiterated the importance of IPPC and its role in shared governance.  

 

3. Campus Master Planning: Next Steps 

President Conner spoke about moving forward with the process for Campus Master Planning and 

the need for a body to assist. We considered our Space Planning Working Group (SPWG). 

During our fall meetings, we had considered the charge of the group and revising the 

membership, particularly how to get faculty representation. Dean of the Faculty and VP for 

Academic Affairs Michael Orr presented revised materials that reflected our prior discussions 

and opened the discussion for final feedback. SGA President Nathaniel Lowell suggested that we 

move from one to two student members and that the second student member should come from 

the SGA ADA commission. Dean Orr suggested we change the language to say two students 

appointed by SGA “with one preferably from the ADA commission.” President Conner noted 

that every project on the Campus Master Plan is focused on student experience so having two 

student voices makes sense. Faculty Executive Committee (FEC) Chair Xiaoshuo Hou agreed 

that FEC would put out a call for two faculty members to serve on the committee for this 

semester and next academic year. We will review this committee over this next year, along with 

the faculty’s review of their governance structure. At that point, we will decide whether or not 

the SPWG will become a formal subcommittee of IPPC. A motion was made to modify the 

revisions to the SPWG charge and membership, and the revisions to the SPWG charge and 

membership were unanimously approved. 
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Master Plan but affects teacher and class capacity and workloads. One of the levers we have 

available to address staffing needs is the new initiatives allotment of $500k. 

 

VP and Dean of Admissions and Financial Aid Mary Lou Bates addressed the question of 

potentially increasing the target size of the entering class. She indicated that this could present 

some challenges in the outyears. Last spring, we worked with an enrollment consulting firm, 

Maguire Associates, to address the question of whether our 5-year projections for a first-year 

class target of 700 with corresponding projections for financial aid allocations, discount rate and 

net tuition revenue were supported by the data. Maguire did a statistical analysis of external 

domestic demographic data (nationally and in the northeast) and internal data on our 

applications. Their analysis concluded that for the next 5 years those projections look sound, but 

afterwards the numbers are less clear. Dean Bates reported that this year’s applicant pool, while 

the second largest in our history, is down 8% from last year’s record 13,000+ applicants. 

  

Dean Bates reported that we now look separately at our domestic pool of applicants and our 

international applicants. Domestic applicants constitute about 65% of our total pool, international 

are 35% of the pool. In order to meet our financial aid and enrollment targets, we can enroll 10-

12% of the class from the international pool and then need to enroll the remaining 88-90% from 

the domestic pool. Two years ago we saw that while total applications were increasing,  domestic 

applications were going down. Last year we reversed that trend and while this year’s domestic 

applications are down from last year, they are up over all other years. VP Woodfork raised the 

question of timing with a new VP of Enrollment being hired this Spring. 

 

5)   Student Employment Update 

Dean Bates gave an update on a revision, recently approved by President’s Cabinet, to the 

Student Employment Policy, established two years ago, that limited students’ hours worked to an 

average of 7 hours/week with corresponding annual earnings of $2600/year. The Financial Aid 

Office, which supervises the Student Employment Program, has received feedback from some 

supervisors, including those in Dining Services, the Child Care Center, and the Writing 

Center, indicating that they were unable to adequately staff their departments to deliver the 

needed services. The Financial Aid Office has also received feedback from students wanting to 

work the additional hours needed by their supervisors. In response, we have revised the policy to 

say that “while we recommend that students work an average of 7 hours/week, they can, with 

supervisor’s approval, work up to an average of 10 hours/week with a corresponding annual 

earnings of $4000/year. In special cases, a Vice President can approve exceptions beyond the 

approved limit. The currently approved FY23 budget has adequate funding to cover these 

additional earnings.” Student committee members expressed appreciation for this change. 

 

6)   Other Business 

No other business was brought forth. 

 

 The meeting adjourned at 11:58 a.m. 

 

Please inform the President’s Office of any changes to these minutes. 

 

 


